
Cordell Anthony 
600 Michigan St. 
San Francisco, CA 
94107 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/03/19 

I, Cordell Anthony, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Cordell Anthony 



Gabi Denny 
525 Garfield St. 
San Francisco, CA 
94112 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/03/19 

I, Gabi Denny, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

Gabi Denny 



Alexandra Yu 
2138 16th Ave 
San Francisco, CA 
94116 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/03/19 

I, Alexandra Yu, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

Alexandra Yu 



Diana Oppenheim 
2219 39th Ave 
San Francisco, CA 
94116 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/03/19 

I, Diana Oppenheim, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed 
Navigation Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

Diana Oppenheim 



Josh Smith 
1467 41st Ave 
San Francisco, CA 
94122 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/03/19 

I, Josh Smith, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

·~ 

Josh Smith 



Keith Neal 
1200 Pine St. #B 
San Francisco, CA 
94109 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/03/19 

I, Keith Neal, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 

_stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

··--------Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

Keith Neal 



Courtney Russell 
719 38Th Ave, 
San Francisco, CA 
94121 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/03/19 

I, Courtney Russell, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed 
Navigation Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Courtney Russell 



Alex Alvie Adams 
55 Park St. #205 
San Francisco, CA 94110 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/02/19 

I, Alex Alvie Adams, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed 
Navigation Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As a supporter of the arts and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome 
such a successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

Alex Alvie Adams 



Jeff May 
jeff.ma)!@gmail.com 

263 Arch St. 
San Francisco 21432 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/02/19 

I, Jeff May, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation Center 
at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a. resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

Jeff May 



Karen Magat 
135 Alpha St. 
San Francisco CA, 94134 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/02/19 

I, Karen Mag at, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation _centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

(~ 
Karen Magat 



Jennifer Clemena 
135 Alpha St 
San Francisco, CA 94134 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/02/19 

I, Jennifer Clemena, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed 
Navigation Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As a supporter of the arts and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome 
such a successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

J-~____::; 
( 

Jennifer Clemena 



Mia Hillix 
714 Cayuga St. 
San Francisco, CA 94112 

Date: 07/02/19 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

I, Mia Hillix, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation Center 
at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

Mia Hillix 



Peter Jacobsen 
1840 29th Ave. 
San Francisco, CA 94122 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/02/19 

I, Peter Jacobsen, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homeless ness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 

doing enough. 

As a supporter of the arts and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome 
such a successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

~ //V_____.-

Peter Jacobsen 



Daniel Drysdale 
466 London St. 
San Francisco, CA 94112 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 07/02/19 

I, Daniel Drysdale, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Daniel Drysdale 



Date: 4/ffi 
Dear Mayor Breed, 

I, (:f?G tacA\~vv( , am writing to you to express my support for the proposed 
Navigation Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Name 
I 

I 



Melinda Becker 
808 Leavenworth St. 
San Francisco, CA 94109 

Date: 07/02/19 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

I, Melinda Becker, am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

Melinda Becker 



Date: ~/11 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Name A-; 



Date: 7( I/ (/ 
Dear Mayor Breed, 

r (;Gf v~J;l 
I, C ~ , am writing to you to express my support for the proposed 
Navigation Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Name 



Ken Newman 
377 Laidley st. 
San Francisco, CA 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 06/24/19 

I, Ken Newman am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homeless ness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As an artist and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome such a 
successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Si~ Q 
Ken Newman 



Erica Waltemade 
1170 Sutter st. 
San Francisco 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 06/24/19 

I, Erica Waltemade am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homeless ness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As a supporter of the arts and a resident of the Lower Polk community, I would welcome 
such a successful resource in my neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 



Shira Noel 
1353 Bush St. 
San Francisco, CA 
94110 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 06/24/19 

I, Shira Noel am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As a supporter of the arts and a resident of the Lower Polk community, I would welcome 
such a successful resource in my neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

I 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 

Sincerely, 

Shira Noel 



April! Lacey 
1353 Bush St. 
San Francisco, CA 
94110 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 06/24/19 

I, Aprill Lacey am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As a supporter of the arts and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome 
such a successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 



Stefan Aronsen 
3491 20th St 
San Francisco, CA 
94110 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 06/24/19 

I, Stefan Aronsen am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homeless ness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough . 

As a supporter of the arts and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome 
such a successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention . 

Sincerely, 



Brian Edwards 
674 Hayes St 
San Francisco, CA 
94102 

Dear Mayor Breed, 

Date: 06/24/19 

I, Brian Edwards am writing to you to express my support for the proposed Navigation 
Center at the former House of Fans site on Polk & Larkin St. 

Navigation centers have proven to be an effective and humane resource in curbing our 
city's devastating homelessness crisis. Since the city launched the Navigation Center 
model in 2015, 46% of their guests ended their experience with homelessness after a 
stay in a Navigation Center, per the Department of Homelessness and Supportive 
Housing. Yet, with only six Navigation Centers currently in operation and over 8,000 
estimated people in the city currently experiencing homelessness, we as a city are not 
doing enough. 

As a supporter of the arts and a resident of the city of San Francisco, I would welcome 
such a successful resource in my own neighborhood and fully support the creation of a 
Navigation Center at the Polk & Larkin St. location. 

Thank you for your prompt attention. 


